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NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

As a local councillor I am concerned, along with many other people regarding the amount of single 
use plastic and recycling within our own borough.  I feel that as a council we should be leading and 
setting an example in encouraging and increasing our recycling efforts. 
 
I would like to put forward to Council a motion, that as a council we all commit to increasing our 
current recycling rate from 29% to 50%, introduce a food/compostable bin by 2021 and  finally, all 
Rossendale events should commit to being ‘single use plastic free’ from early next  2020. 
 
I hope that as a council we can all agree to this motion, which will make Rossendale a healthier and 
better place to live in, but in committing to this we will also enhance our environment. 
 
 

Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 

25th September 2019 

Notice submitted from 

Councillor Margaret Pendlebury 
 

Date: 10th September 2019 
 

Councillor Peter Steen 
 

Date: 10th September 2019 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Phil Seddon 

Comments: The motion gives no consideration as to the 
financial implications for the Council. Subject to the 
approval of the motion, Members should give due 
consideration as to the financial implications when setting 
the 2020/21 budget and addressing the Medium Term 
Financial Strategy. 

Date: 10th September 2019 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No additional comments. 
 

Date: 12th September 2019 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Stuart Sugarman 
 

Date:  10th September 2019 

 


